

1. Welcome & Acknowledgment of Country

I would like to show my respect and acknowledge the Traditional Owners of the Land on which this meeting takes place, and the Elders past and present, and extend that respect to other Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people present.

2. Attendance

List of Attendees

Peter Maywald (Convenor) Kaye Adams (Secretary) Steven Adams, Lucy Andrade Mark Baron, Ray Borg, Dom Figliomeni, Ronda Jones, Dorothy Lucas, Annie Marlow, Ann Martin, Kim Maywald, Mark Peterlin, Christine Okoniowski, Nigel Rosser, Tracey Rosser, Milena Snoek, Heath Snoek, Deidre Stuart, Maria Di Carlo, Jasmine Ding, Vedad Diznab

Apologies

Cr Linda Campbell, Julie Marlow, Cerese Whitmore, Jess Whittaker, Franco Marinelli

3. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by Ronda Jones & Seconded by Mark Peterlin

4. General Business

4.1 Vote Of thanks:

- Peter Maywald offered a vote of thanks to the Lord Mayor and all Councillors for their support over the period of Council

4.2 Correspondences still outstanding for:

- Windang Bridge
- Responsible Cat Ownership
- Year round access to Port Kembla Pool Toilets
 - *Action - Cr Martin advised that she would pursue this to be open during times 7am to 5pm*

4.3 King Street Master Plan

- There is a project advisory group that has been assembled and Peter Maywald and Ash Castro have joined the group. Peter Maywald has provided the project group with information from the list created by the forum some time ago.
 - *Action – Kaye Adams to forward a copy of the list to NF7 members.*
 - *Action – Leave on Agenda for ongoing discussion*

4.4 Flooding in Chisolm and Jane Avenue

- Cr Dom Figliomeni reported that a flood study is being conducted to firstly determine location of the proposed grate and secondly which properties will be available for voluntary purchase by WCC. Action – Ward 3 Councillors to continue to keep residents up to date.
- One of the main issues identified by the residents were that they were not aware that they are responsible for the clean up of the stormwater should it become blocked inside private property.

4.5 Windang Playground/Foreshore

- Three Locations being considered for the playground are:
 - Ground near club (aka showground area)
 - Ground near boat ramp
 - Ground near Surf club
- Tracey Baron advised that the foreshore continues to erode daily and visitors who do not know the area are in danger of being hurt.
Action: Leave on for further mention

4.6 Warrawong Kully Bay Markets

- Individuals have noticed that the parking and traffic management control had improved
- NF7 has received correspondence from WCC advising what was required and that the market is continually being monitored by WCC for traffic management.
Action: NF7 to continue to monitor.

5. Dob in a Hoon

5.1 Request has been lodged to move parking zone away from intersection of Windang Rd & Primbee Bypass

5.2 Request for traffic calming has been placed from the western end of Wetherall Park to Primbee Crescent Primbee

- *Action NF7 to monitor Traffic Committee Response*

5.3 Clarification of Dob in a Hoon Process

- Three people have lodged complaints regarding dirt bikes/motorcycles on the cycleway. However only 1 of the 3 complaints were raised to the Traffic Committee. It is unknown what action, if any, was taken on these complaints.
Action - NF7 members to continue to lodge complaints with police and also refer to WCC quoting the police reference number.

6. New Business

6.1 Banning Gas connections in new developments

- The forum has been asked to support a gas ban on new developments.
- Ann Martin advised that the subject has been discussed at a Local Council level and would need to be more of a State Government Issue.
- There was much discussion and as an agreement within the forum could not be reached it was agreed that NF7 would not support the motion but would be happy to revisit the subject in the future.

6.2 Lord Mayor & Ward 3 Councillor Statements

- Statement forms have been sent to candidates and responses will be forwarded as they become available

6.3 Northcliffe Drive Traffic Management

- Representatives from WCC will be attending September meeting to discuss options for Northcliffe Drive Pedestrian Refuge.

8. Other Business

- There are several initiatives supported by the Berkeley Neighbourhood Centre and it was requested that the NF7 assist in promoting the activities.
Action: Kaye Adams to forward facebook groups to Jasmine Ding - Actioned
Action Kaye Adams to distribute Community Newsletter with minutes
- Meeting Closed 7.25 pm

Next Meeting - Held the last Tuesday of the Month

6pm -**Tuesday September 24 2024**-Illawarra Yacht Club